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Ordinary Shareholders’ General Meeting of May 10, 2022
Answers to the shareholders’ written questions

In the context of the Ordinary Shareholders’ General Meeting of May 10, 2022 of Imerys (the “Company”),
any shareholder had the right to ask questions in writing in accordance with article L.225-108, paragraph 4
of the French Commercial Code.

The Company received one written question to which the Board of Directors provided the following
response at its meeting of May 10, 2022.

Question received from IPAC (Initiative Pour un Actionnariat Citoyen):

In the medium term, is our Company concerned by the issue of deep seabed mining? What is our Group's
position on this subject?

Answer provided by the Company:

Imerys, and more broadly the Group, is not concerned by the issue of deep seabed mining. The Group does
not exploit any marine field and has no plans to do so.

The world leader in mineral-based specialty solutions for industry, with €4.4 billion revenue and 17,000 employees
in 2021, Imerys delivers high value-added, functional solutions to diversified set of industrial sectors, from processing
industries to consumer goods. The Group draws on its knowledge of applications, technological expertise and its
material science know-how to deliver solutions based on beneficiation of its mineral resources, synthetic minerals
and formulations. These contribute essential properties to customers’ products and performance, including
refractoriness, hardness, conductivity, opacity, durability, purity, lightness, filtration, absorption and repellency.
Imerys is determined to develop responsibly, in particular by fostering the emergence of environmentally-friendly
products and processes.
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